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Camber LTC
Committee Meeting – Monday 22nd May 19.45
Attendance:   Finian Davern (Chair), Mark Challen,  Alex Lucas, Michael Davis-Higuera, John Stephens, Marion Dewar, Neil Mcleman
 Apologies:  Lena Grannell
Minutes
	1
	Minutes of previous meetings
February and April minutes -  agreed

Mark has amended the AGM minutes to reflect the amendment to the wording around depreciation. An amended copy is to be posted in the notice board and sent to Roger for posting on the website.
         

	

	2
	Membership update
Lena gave Fin an update prior to the meeting

.  At the time of the meeting, 84 players had paid their subs and Lena provided a list of those individuals with subs still outstanding. Various committee members agreed to contact these players.

Lena passed on 3 requests for payment exceptions/pro-rata payment – these were discussed and it was agreed to allow the exceptions.
	

	3
	Coaching update


Michael – 30 juniors have paid with another 25-30 expected to join.  These subs are not included in the Financial statement presented at this meeting.
Still no update from Julia regarding her plans – Fin to chase for her decision so that the matter can be progressed.

Michael has completed and sent off the Disability Tennis Survey.

Wheelchair tennis – only 2 core players plus a few who attend occasionally.  The timing of the session is not ideal and it might do better if rearranged – but it was agreed that there is no available court time.
	

	4
	Wimbledon ballot



This was conducted by Mark and Marion on 7th May.  All those fortunate enough to be drawn out of the ballot have been contacted by the LTA and have paid for their tickets.
There does not seem to be any interest amongst members regarding tickets for the last weekend and so this will not be pursued.
	

	5
	Legal update.




Neil.The new Bank Account is  now up and running.  John and Sandra to arrange to visit the bank to finalise the signatory requirements.
	

	6
	Finance update.
Neil provided the monthly accounts  and they currently show a reasonably healthy cash flow. Future costs may include a new shed (see more under Maintenance update) and Court 3.  It was generally felt that Court 3 is playing well and it is not necessary to spend more at the moment.
	

	7
	Maintenance update - Mark


A new net for Court 1 has been purchased for £130.  Thanks to Reg for maintaining the current net whilst we waited for a replacement.

2 manhole covers in the front of the club house have collapsed.  Mark to purchase replacements and arrange for them to be put in place.

Mark to put together a communication to be displayed on the notice board, regarding how members should contact him regarding maintenance issues. 
Maintenance day to be arranged on 2nd July – Court 3 needs weeding plus a tree stump needs to be removed.

A bike rack needs to be set up so that members do not have to lean their bikes against the fence to Court 1 (a player narrowly avoided being injured when running into handle bars while playing). It was agreed that this should be at the rear of the club house, facing Court 1 – the best position and type of bike rack to be researched.
Mark and Alex to continue to pursue the problems with worn paint on Court 2.

New Shed – Mark has a estimate of costs but needs to get more detail as to what is included.

During a meeting that Fin had with the allotment representatives, it came to light that the shed base may overlap their side which could prove contentious with a new replacement. However, they also said that they are considering replacing theirs 'at some point'. It was agreed that quotes would be obtained for a joint project to replace both – it is hoped that this would prove to be cheaper than doing each individually and may encourage the allotment holders to move faster.





	

	8
	Cricket Club boundary fence
We have agreed to pay 30% towards the cost but no invoice to date.
Possible issue for the BANG bonfire.

	

	9
	Great British Tennis Weekend – Alex and Michael

This was cancelled as so few people had signed up – Michael arranged individual sessions for those who did and we may get some more members from this.  Alex pointed out that the LTA arrange that same date for all clubs and, since there are so many clubs in our area, it results in those interested being spread very thin.
	

	10
	Social programme
We have a list of social events (attached with Minutes) but as we currently don't have a Social Secretary, we should make sure that these are reviewed at each monthly meeting.

Next event is Handicap Finals day on 10th June.

Additional event – Summer Social 5th August to include a full day of tennis, followed by food and a disco – Alex will organise.

Annual Dinner - 25th November. Adam is organising
Big Bang in November? Fin will check with Chris if this is likely to go ahead
	

	11
	AOB.




Fins Meeting with Allotment holders. Both sides reached agreement that the allotment holders do not have the right to use the Camber car park but they may use it for a maximum of 20mins for pick up/drop off. They will be having a skip on site in the near future and they will not be allowed to additionally use the car park during this time.  We will not put up a sign regarding parking.

Our dustbins are also being used by allotment holders – this is not reasonable as we have to pay for them so we will put up a sign in this case.

Court booking system – this is still causing problems as members are often not able to access it.
DONM : Tuesday 27th June 2017; 7.45pm
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